VILLAGE OF COLUMBUS GROVE
November 20, 2023

The Village of Columbus Grove met in Emergency session on Monday, November 20, 2023, at 6:30 am at Columbus Grove Council Chambers with Mayor Wright presiding. Council members in attendance were Skyler Mayberry, Gretchen Staley, Aaron Siefker, Brian Schroeder and Pete Langhals. Also attended:  Village Administrator Jeff Vance. Todd Wolfe absent.
Mr. Vance wanted to speak to Council regarding the Main Street Water Loop replacement. This includes replacement of waterlines, lead lines, and resurfacing of alleyways. Small Municipal Loan for $1,883,767.00 @ 2.93%, Lead Service Loan for $301,387 @ 0%, and Principal forgiveness for $339,862.50. Total project $2,840,051.00
Mr. Vance asked to apply for the Ohio Builds grant that if approved would take care of our portion of the project. It is awarded by a points system, and the project should be shovel ready. Although we are not quite there, Council approved for Mr. Vance to at least try for the grant money. Mrs. Staley made a motion to move forward with the project. Mr. Siefker seconded the motion. Motion carried 5 yeas, 0 nay
Mr. Mayberry made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Mr. Langhals seconded the motion. Motion carried 5 yeas, 0 nay at 6:48 am
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